
July 2, 2021

Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of Cecilia Valley Elementary School:

2020-21 SBDM Council Membership:

Jennifer Ryan Parent

Kathy Cofer Teacher

Tammy Riggs Teacher

Courtney Overly Parent

Nicole Kiser Principal

Tracy Gibson Teacher

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP
(Meets monthly)

Sunshine & Wellness Committee: RuthAnn Smith, Kathy Cofer, Kristi
Bishop, Meagan Baughman, David Jenkins, Susan Mead, Simeen Erami,
Candace Dailey

Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment Committee: Tara Martin, Kim Crowder, Carla
Scott, Anita Fisher, Tracy Gibson, Mariella
Hershey, Joy Cox

PBIS: Miki Tennent, Tiffany Neuman, Tammy Riggs, Theresa Collins, Donna
Propes, Lesley Bone, Melissa Nall, Jamie Crivello, Penny Powell

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:
● MAP Assessment administered in Math and Reading during the fall &

winter for all students. Data was compiled in all areas and growth was



monitored. We saw growth in our students throughout the school year as
evidenced by MAP data/reports.

● MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall & winter
● K-PREP data analysis completed school-wide and reviewed with the

SBDM Council
● School Emergency Plan Approved
● Emphasis on PBIS school-wide
● KPREP test administered
● KPREP scrimmage testing administered
● CSIP shared and approved with SBDM Council
● Professional Development plan for 21-22 approved by SBDM Council
● Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy approved by SBDM

Council
● Safe Schools Safety Audit was conducted and recommendations made to

the CVES School Leadership Team & SBDM Council

C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

● The 86 Fire Dept. hosted a Fire Safety program for Preschool-5th grade students
● Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family

Resource Center & Coordinator, Ms. Donna Propes
● Ms. Neuman, School Counselor, organized Student of the Month to honor

students
● Music and Art Teacher, Candace Dailey, hosted virtual art/music lessons
● CVES Green Team (energy club) met during in-person learning and conducted

energy audits in classrooms
● Hardin County Conservation Office met with 5th grade students
● Holly Powell (with the Hardin County Extension Office)

supported Preschool extracurricular events
● PTO hosted three drive throughs (Fall, Winter & Spring)
● Our BETA Club was led by Kristi Bishop and Valorie Knight
● PTO and the CVES Office Staff hosted Teacher Appreciation Week
● The Cecilia Valley Cafeteria Staff (in addition to cafeteria staff from College View)

served meals to students during COVID 19
● Stephensburg Masonic Lodge donated two bicycles for students with perfect

attendance for the school year
● CVES Staff collaborated to design the first ever Destination Acceleration summer

program to close gaps for all students



2021 - 2022 SBDM Council

Kathy Cofer                                   Teacher
Tracy Gibson Teacher
Nicole Kiser Principal/Chair
Laura Alford Parent
Tammy Riggs Library Media Specialist
Jennifer Ryan Parent

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole Kiser
Principal/SBDM Chair


